
Meeting 2009 June 22

 

COUNCIL REPORT

 
 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL 
 
 
HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR 
AND COUNCILLORS 
 
 
SUBJECT: GRANT APPLICATIONS 
 
The Executive Committee of Council submits the following recommendations for Council’s 
approval: 
 
#09/33 Burnaby Community Connections – Burnaby Camping Bureau  
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT this grant application be denied. 
 

REPORT 
 
An application was received from Burnaby Community Connections – Burnaby Camping 
Bureau requesting a grant to assist with the cost of sending children from low income families to 
summer camp. 
  
  Request: Unspecified CPA: 2008 -  Denied 

  2007 -  Denied   

  2006 - Denied 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that this grant application be denied as 
support was provided to the Burnaby Camping Bureau in a grant to the 2009 Burnaby 
Community Connections Core Programs for $9,000 which was approved by Burnaby City 
Council at the Open Council meeting held on 2009 March 23. 
 
 
 
 
cc: City Manager 
 Director Parks, Recreation & Cultural Services 
 Director Finance 
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#09/34 Odyssey of the Mind – South Slope Elementary 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT a grant in the amount of $1,050 ($150 x 7 Burnaby residents) be awarded to South 

Slope Elementary School to assist with travel expenses to participate at the 2009 Odyssey 
of the Mind World Championships to be held in Ames, Iowa on 2009 May 27. 

 
REPORT 

 
An application was received from South Slope Elementary School requesting a grant to assist 
with travel expenses for seven (7) Burnaby residents to participate at the Odyssey of the Mind, 
World Finals Competitions to be held in Ames, Iowa on 2009 May 27. 
  
  Request:  Unspecified CPA: 2008 -  $1,050 (South Slope Elementary) 
    2007 - $750  (Chaffey Burke Elementary) 

  2006 - $2,400  (Chaffey Burke Elementary) 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $1,050 be 
awarded to Odyssey of the Mind – South Slope Elementary School for 2009. 
 
#09/35 South Burnaby Neighbourhood House 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT a grant in the amount of $5,000 be awarded to South Burnaby Neighbourhood 

House to assist in the development of licensed childcare programs for 2009. 
 

REPORT 
 
An application was received from South Burnaby Neighbourhood House requesting a grant to 
assist with start up costs for the new Gilpin Neighbourhood Care Program addressing the needs 
of the local community in the development of licensed affordable quality childcare programs.  
  
  Request:  $5,000 CPA: 2008 -  No Application 

  2007 -  No Application  

  2006 - No Application 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $5,000 be 
awarded to South Burnaby Neighbourhood House for 2009. 
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#09/36 Administrators of Volunteer Resources BC (AVRBC) 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT a grant for in kind printing services up to the value of $1,500 be award to The 

Administrators of Volunteer Resources BC (AVRBC) in support of the AVRBC 
Conference for 2009. 

 
REPORT 

 
An application was received from Administrators of Volunteer Resources BC (AVRBC) 
requesting a grant for in-kind printing costs in support of the AVRBC Conference 2009 
“Powerful Beyond Measure” to be held at the Delta Hotel in Burnaby, 2009 October 29 - 30. 
  
  Request:  In-Kind Support CPA: 2008 -  No Application 

  2007 -  No Application  

  2006 - No Application 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant for in-kind printing services up to 
a value of $1,500 be awarded to The Administrators of Volunteer Resources BC (AVRBC) for 
2009. 
 
#09/37 South Burnaby Metro Club 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT a grant in the amount of $1,000 be awarded to South Burnaby Metro Club in 

memory of Freeman Don Brown. 
 

REPORT 
 
An application was received from South Burnaby Metro Club requesting a one-time only grant to 
assist with the cost of providing a public address system to assist South Burnaby Metro Club in 
the delivery of its programs. 
  
  Request:  $1,000  CPA: 2008 -  No Application 

  2007 -  No Application  

  2006 - No Application 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $1,000 be 
awarded to South Burnaby Metro Club in memory of Freeman Don Brown.  As secretary of the 
club in 1968, Freeman Brown was instrumental in establishing improved relations with the City 
and Park’s Board by creating a document that was the framework for the use and development of 
Recreational Facilities in Burnaby. 
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#09/38 Volleyball BC 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT a grant in the amount of $150 be awarded to Volleyball BC to assist with travel 

expenses for Camille Wallace, a Burnaby resident to compete at the Canada Games to be 
held in Prince Edward Island 2009 August 15 - 29. 

 
REPORT 

 
An application was received from Volleyball BC requesting a grant to assist with travel expenses 
for Camille Wallace, a Burnaby resident and member of the BC Provincial Volleyball U20 
Team, to compete at the Canada Games to be held in Prince Edward Island from 2009 August 15 
– 29. 
  
  Request:  $150 CPA: 2008 -  $150 

  2007 -  No Application  

  2006 - No Application 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $150 be 
awarded to Volleyball BC for 2009 to assist with travel expenses for Camille Wallace to 
compete at the Canada Games 2009. 
 
#09/39 The Conference Board of Canada   
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT this grant application be denied. 
 

REPORT 
 
An application was received from The Conference Board of Canada requesting a grant to assist 
with publishing cost for the second edition of City Magnets to be released in the fall 2009.  The 
publication will highlight the results from a study measuring the attractiveness of fifty Canadian 
Cities and provide their ranking based on a number of extensive indicators. 
  
  Request:  $5,000 CPA: 2008 -  No Application 

  2007 -  No Application  

  2006 - No Application 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that this grant application be denied as it does 
not fall within Council guidelines for awarding grants. 
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#09/40 Crystal Meth Society of BC   
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT this grant application be denied. 
 

REPORT 
 
An application was received from Crystal Meth Society of BC requesting a grant to assist with 
the cost of funding a school prevention program on the dangers of illicit drug use called ‘Be 
Crystal Clear’.  These shows provide a drug awareness program at Burnaby Public Schools to 
children ages 10-19. 

 
  Request:  Unspecified CPA: 2008 -  No Application 

  2007 -  No Application  

  2006 - No Application 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that this grant application be denied as it does 
not fall within Council guidelines for awarding grants. 
 
#09/41 St. John Ambulance   
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT this grant application be denied. 
 

REPORT 
 
An application was received from St. John Ambulance requesting a grant to assist with the cost 
of funding first aid and emergency response equipment in support of Medical First Responders to 
provide first aid at the festivals and sports events in Burnaby. 
  
  Request:  Unspecified CPA: 2008 -  No Application 

  2007 -  $13,905.51 (Burnaby Adult Division)  

  2006 - No Application 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that this grant application be denied as it does 
not fall within Council guidelines for awarding grants. 
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#09/42 Canadian University Sport  
  
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT a grant in the amount of $150 be awarded to Canadian University Sport to assist 

with travel expenses for Jaclyn Dunnett a Burnaby resident to compete at the University 
World Games to be held in Belgrade, Serbia from 2009 June 22 to July 13. 

 
REPORT 

 
An application was received from Canadian University Sport requesting a grant to assist with 
travel expenses for Jaclyn Dunnett, a Burnaby resident and member of the Canadian University 
Women’s Soccer Team to compete at the University World Games to be held in Belgrade, Serbia 
from 2009 June 22 to  July 13. 
  
  Request:  Unspecified CPA: 2008 -  No Application 

  2007 -  No Application  

  2006 - No Application 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $150 be 
awarded to Canadian University Sport for 2009 to assist with travel expenses for Jaclyn Dunnett 
to compete in the 2009 University World Games. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 

Councillor N. Volkow 
Chair 

 
 

Councillor P. Calendino 
Vice Chair 

 
 

Councillor P. McDonell 
Member 


